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VICE-PRESIDENT’S REPORT 
 

By:  George Hager 
 

   Howdy all!  After a month of miserable weather this 
weekend was such a blessing.  I was however amazed how 
few got the weather report, 60° but not many shooters on 
Sunday.  The RSO’s I got to talk to thoroughly enjoyed the 
day.  The next 10-days are forecast in the 50°s – 60°s.  I 
cannot imagine Mother Nature leaving us off the hook this 
early, but hope springs eternal. 
 

   Not much to talk about this month.  Our competitive 
calendar will start picking up steam shortly.  For members 
with young shooters read further in this Newsletter for 
Dave McNeal’s section regarding the TCSA Youth Club, it 
is an interesting way to introduce your young shooters to 
the shooting sports. 
 
   Have a great month!! 
 

 
 

If you haven’t Renewed your Membership 
 

Renew NOW !! 
 

YOU may be the winner of one of the TWO  
Early Renewal Prizes 

 
 

 
 

 

DAYLIGHTS SAVINGS – MARCH 9 
 

 

Official Newsletter of the Rattlesnake Mountain Shooting Facility and the Tri-Cities Shooting Association, Inc. 

GENERAL INFORMATION:  
 

Web:  www.tcsa.info 
 

Mailing Address: 
 

       TCSA 
       P.O. Box 785 
       Richland, WA  99352 

 

PRESIDENT’S REPORT 
 

By:  Mark Verwest 
    

   The TCSA is looking for a candidate for the Board 
Position of Treasurer.  The candidate must be a member 
in good standing for at least two (2) years at the time of 
their nomination or appointment to Office.  Anyone 
interested in volunteering for the position of TCSA Board 
Treasurer, please contact me at my email listed at the 
top of this Newsletter.  Thanks! 
 

   It looks like winter might be on the way out and we can 
look forward to some warmer weather.  Check out the 
Calendar for upcoming Matches, dust off your firearms 
and get out and have some fun! 
 

   There is still time to get in on the Early Renewal 
Drawing, so if you haven’t renewed yet, do so now. 
 

   With better weather headed are way, we will be having 
pest and weed control applicators out at the Range.  Be 
sure to check the main page of our website for any Range 
closures associated with the work.  This work will NOT be 
done on days open to the public. 
 

 
 

TCSA PUBLIC MEETING 
 

THURSDAY, MARCH 13  
7:00 p.m.   

 

RICHLAND LIBRARY 
(Conference Room A & B) 

 
 

 

 

ROSE-IRIS RANGE 
 

Hours of Operation 
  9:00 a.m. to 3:00 p.m. 

 

Wednesday, Friday, Saturday, Sunday 
 

 
 

 
 

  

 

 

TCSA  OFFICERS 
 

Mark Verwest          President           509.735.1662 mverwest1662@charter.net   
George Hager          Vice-President  979.229.1615 george.hager@gmail.com  
Mark Monopoli          Secretary           509.531.6929 mark.monopoli@outlook.com 
Randy Bayuk           Treasurer           509.727.0177 g34_shooter@icloud.com  
Mike Ensminger        Chief RSO        509.521.9628 chiefrso@tcsa.info  
Dan Martini          Mbr at Large     509.627.3198 dantini@charter.net 
Chuck Nay                Oper. Officer     509.572.7115 chuckmail60@gmail.com  

MARCH 
2025 
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TCSA FACILITIES 
 

ROSE-IRIS RANGE – A 100-yard range with 20 covered firing 
points.  This day use Range Safety Officer supervised facility is 
operated for public use on a regularly scheduled basis 
Wednesdays, Fridays, Saturdays and Sundays.  
 

RIMFIRE PLINKING RANGE – A 50-yard 22-caliber Range Safety 
Officer supervised Shooting Range with reactive targets.   
 

CENTERFIRE PLINKING RANGE – A 50-yard handgun 
pistol/revolver RSO supervised range with reactive targets for 
firearms using black powder or standard pistol cartridges.   
 

COWBOY / PRACTICAL PISTOL BAYS – Ranges consisting of 13 
bays of varying lengths designed to support a variety of action 
shooting disciplines such as; Practical (IPSC/ USPSA) 3-Gun 
Sports and Cowboy (SASS) groups.   
Cowboy Action Rep. – Charles Kissler – 509.783.8505 
                                               Nelson Thomas – 509.727.4678 
Practical Pistol Rep. – Curt Berger – 541.720.7826 
 

1000-YARD, HIGH-POWER RANGE – A Range consisting of 100, 
200, 300, 600, 800, 900 & 1000-yard firing lines that can support 
20 firing stations on each firing line (utilizes manned target 
operation). The 400-yard line has 5 firing stations and the 500-
yard line has 10 firing stations. This Range supports High-Power 
Rifle, Long Range PALMA and Precision Shooting Events of 
various disciplines, including 50-Caliber. 
High-Power Rep. – Mike Sowa – 541.571.1892 
 

HUNTER EDUCATION RANGE:  This Range has been designed to 
support Hunter Education Training Classes and also has a 
practical field exercise area containing obstacles hunters could 
expect to encounter in the field.  The covered firing line can be 
used independently by current RSO’s as an overflow from the 
Rose-Iris Range and may be available for RSO supervised public 
event use when not being used for the conduct of Hunter 
Education Classes. 
Hunter Ed. Rep. – Randy Absolon – 509.845.3632 
 

PRIMITIVE USE RANGE: - A Range Area for muzzle loading and 
primitive Sagebrush Free Trappers reenactment events with 
parking, staging and various range areas. 
Primitive Range Rep. – Clint Bouslaugh – 509.585.6415 
 

SHOTGUN RANGE:  Includes a set of two ATA regulation Trap 
Fields, two Skeet Ranges and a Sporting Clay Range supporting 
five firing stations and a Pattern Board. 
Shotgun Rep. – Mark Monopoli – 509.531.6929 

 
 

 “WELCOME” NEW MEMBERS 
 

   Welcome!  In this Newsletter you can find the contact 
information for the Board Members and above you can find 
contact information for the different Ranges.  The Ranges were 
built and are maintained by volunteers.  We encourage you to get 
involved and be a part of TCSA. 
 

   New members from this past month should have already 
received their membership card(s).  If you have not received your 
card, contact Sue Verwest at membership@tcsa.info or 
509.735.1662. 
 

   Check out our TCSA web site www.tcsa.info for a variety of 
information.  The Newsletter is posted on the web site the 
beginning of each month. 

HUNTER EDUCATION AND SAFETY 
ASSOCIATION 

 

By:  Randy Absolon 
 

   Our spring schedule of Online Evaluations 
is all set up.  We will offer the one-day 
evaluations for students who have completed the online 
portion of the hybrid course on March 15, April 5, April 26 
and May 10.  Registration will be done on the WDFW 
website and are listed as “Richland Recreation.”  
Registration will open about three weeks before the class 
date. I expect the classes to fill up very quickly, probably 
within 24 hours.  We also anticipate offering these 
evaluations in August and September.   
 
   I nearly have our June Traditional Class set up and 
expect to have that complete by the time this Newsletter 
comes out.  It is scheduled to run from June 16 through 
July 3.  Registration will likely open the last week of May, 
and like our online evaluations, our traditional classes 
have been filling up quickly. 
 
   RSOs using the HESA Range are expected to sign in at 
the Rose-Iris Range before going over to the HESA Range 
to shoot.  You are also expected to clean up when you are 
done shooting, including returning target stands to the 
Rose-Iris Range House and picking up brass. 
 
   Always remember to treat every firearm as if it was 
loaded, control the direction of your muzzle, be sure of 
your target and what lies beyond it, keep your finger off the 
trigger until you are ready to shoot and never use a firearm 
unless you are familiar with how it works. 
 
   If you have questions about our Hunter Education 
Classes contact me at: randyabsolon@gmail.com.   
 

 
 

Rattlesnake Mountain Shooting Facility/TCSA 
https://www.facebook.com/RMSFTCSA/. 

 

Contact Robbie or Mike Ensminger with questions 
or comments at ChiefRSO@tcsa.info 

 

 
 

 
 

 

Hearing and Eye protection required 
when shooting! 

 

 
 

 
WEATHER CONDITIONS at the Range can be 

found on our homepage -  

 
 

mailto:membership@tcsa.info
http://www.tcsa.info/
mailto:randyabsolon@gmail.com
https://www.facebook.com/RMSFTCSA/
mailto:ChiefRSO@tcsa.info
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CHIEF RSO REPORT 
 

By:  Mike Ensminger 
 

   We held an RSO Training Class on February 7, 
resulting in 13 new RSO’s on the roster.  Our next 
scheduled Class is April 4.  See the Article below.   
 

   The 2025 Duty Calendar is starting to fill in, with April 
already filled and no Wednesdays available till August.  If 
you want to have a wide selection of dates to choose from, 
get your membership renewal turned in and you will have 
access to the calendar. 
 
   Keep in mind that 2025 duty dates (i.e., 4/1/25 and later) 
will only be viewable on your RSO Dashboard until April 1.  
Contact me if you have any trouble signing up.  
 
 

RSO Questions / Concerns 
Chief RSO - Mike Ensminger 

chiefrso@tcsa.info or 509.521.9628 
 

 
 
 

 

RSO - ROSE-IRIS DUTY DAY 
SCHEDULING FOR 2025 TO 2026 

 

   Rose-Iris RSO’s – Once you have received your new 
Membership Card for 2025 / 2026 you are then able to 
schedule your 3 Duty Days for the year.  The sooner you 
renew, the more choices you will have !   
 

 

 
NEXT RANGE SAFETY OFFICER 

CLASS 
 

By:  Dan Martini 
 

   Our next Range Safety Officer Class will be held on Friday 
April 4.  That Class starts at 8 a.m. and will last until about 
3 p.m. 
 
   If you can make that date, send me an email message to 
dantini@charter.net with a YES including your TCSA 
Membership number and I will add your name to the Class 
list and send you further information. 
 
   You need to be a current TCSA Member to attend this 
Class. If you are not a current TCSA Member, go to our 
webpage at www.TCSA.info, download the form and mail it 
to the address on top of the form with your check or stop 
at the Range and pay the Duty RSO. He / She will submit 
your form and payment to get you into our system. 
 
 
 

 

MEMBERSHIP RENEWALS 
 

By:  Sue Verwest 
 

   It is not too late to renew your Membership and still be 
eligible for the Early Renewal Drawing for one of the 
TWO Prizes.    
   
RSOs:  To maintain your RSO status your renewal must 
reach us by MARCH 31.     
 
   Membership Renewal Forms can be found on our 
website (www.tcsa.info) -- top of the page -- Join / Renew 
tab; then click on Renewal Form in item # 2.  Membership 
Renewal Forms are also available at the Rose-Iris 
Range and Shotgun. 
 
Donations – Always Appreciated (100% of Donations go 
directly to the Range)  
 

 
 

 

LIFE / PATRON / BENEFACTOR MEMBERS 
 

  Thank you to those who have already updated for the 
year.  You only need to update if you are an RSO and 
want to keep your Access Key Card activated.  Email 
Sue Verwest at membership@tcsa.info with your current 
address and phone number to keep your Access Key 
Card active.   
 

 

 
ADVANTAGES OF BEING A RSO 

 

   The advantages of being a RSO and obligating yourself as 
a volunteer at TCSA means that on days when the Range is 
not open to the general public - YOU - as a RSO can use 
the Range.  Having gone through the RSO Training Class 
and volunteering your time you are able to go to the Range 
any time you like! 
 
   To become a TCSA RSO, you need to have and maintain 
your TCSA Membership, complete an 8-hour Class and 
volunteer to stand 3 days per year at the Rose-Iris General 
Purpose Range on a Wednesday, Friday, Saturday or 
Sunday.  You choose which of those three days you will be 
able to meet. 
 
   For more information and to get your name on the list for 
the next RSO Class contact Dan Martini at 
dantini@charter.net. 
 
 

mailto:chiefrso@tcsa.info
mailto:dantini@charter.net
http://www.tcsa.info/
http://www.tcsa.info/
mailto:membership@tcsa.info
mailto:dantini@charter.net
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RATTLESNAKE MOUNTAIN STEEL 
SHOOTERS 

 

By:  Mike Ensminger 
 

   40 guns were represented at the February 
2nd Match; results are posted on Practiscore under 
Rattlesnake Mtn Steel Shooters (search on rattlesnake). 
 

   The March Match will be on the 2nd. 
 

   We shoot on the 1st Sunday every month; shooter’s 
meeting is at 9:15.  Sign-ups are at the Range on Match 
Day, cash or check accepted.  If you want us to pre-squad 
your group, send an email to mikeberta4@gmail.com with 
names and 1 or 2 guns each and we will make sure you get 
to shoot together. 
 
 
 

PRIMITIVE RANGE 
 

 
 

By:  Clint Bouslaugh 
 

   The March Shoot will be on the 15th from 9:00 a.m. to 
noon. 
 

   Our Youth Introduction to Muzzleloading Event will be 
held on May 17. This will be an Event for youth age 12 to 
17. The youth will have the opportunity to shoot both 
percussion and flintlock firearms. This is a free 
Event.  Registration information will be in the April 
Newsletter.  
 

 

COWBOY ACTION 
 

By:  Mike Ensminger 
  

   There was no Cowboy Match in February, 
as many of our staff and shooters were out 
of town.  We plan to be out there on the 4th 
Saturday of March (the 22nd), hoping for 

warmer, dryer weather.  Shooter’s meeting is at 9:00. 
 

   We will be hosting a 6 stage Wild Bunch Match on 
March 29. Plan on approximately 50 rifle rounds, 40 
shotgun and 175 .45acp.  Shooter’s meeting is at 9:00 a.m.   
 

 

 
 

Check out the “For Sale” items on our web-site  
www.tcsa.info 

 
Send your “For Sale” or “Wanted” items to 

membership@tcsa.info 
 

HIGH-POWER 
 

By:  Dave Baalman 
 

   Winter is (supposedly) almost over and with anticipated 
spring weather comes competition season! If you are new 
to Rattlesnake, I will throw out one big tip for the spring 
conditions: be sure to put a big old rock on the upwind 
corner of your shooting mat, or you will have to go pick it 
up behind the berm after the Match ends! 
 

   Our new Smallbore Range is all ready to go! Our first 
scheduled event will be a Youth Smallbore Event in April. 
If you are interested in volunteering or if you have a 
youngster who is interested in smallbore, contact Phil 
Keuhlen (509.366.6070) or Dave McNeal (509.366.6879). 
 

   Across the course competition kicks off in March with the 
Korean War Memorial Service Rifle Match March 1 and 
2. There is a special award for the top M-1 Garand in this 
one, so dig that “Greatest Battle Implement” out of the 
back of the safe and come join us. If you don’t have an M-1 
(or can’t stomach the thought of shooting it across the 
course for 2 days) any service rifle will put you in 
competition. If you just want to come out and play with a 
match rifle there will be room for you on the line with it as 
well. The rest of the month centerfire wise incudes a 600 
Yard Mid-Range Match on March 7, a Long Range V2 
Match March 8 and a 1MOA Steel 1000 Yard Match on 
March 16. 
 

   On the smallbore side of things, we have got a 50-100 
Yard Dewar Match on March 4, Vintage Smallbore on 
March 6, 100/200 Yard Smallbore on March 9, 50 Yard 
USBR Smallbore on March 11, 50 Yard ARA Smallbore 
on March 13, an ELR 22 Steel Match on March 22 and a 
100 Yard Mini-Palma Match on March 25.  We also have a 
NRL 22 Rimfire Match on March 1 and a PRS22 Rimfire 
Match on March 2 both at the HESA Range. 
 
 
 
 
The full schedule is available at 
https://www.tcsahighpower.org/. You can see a full 
description of each match on our website as well 
https://www.tcsahighpower.org/match-descriptions 
 
High-Power Contacts: 
Mike Sowa:  High-Power Chairman 
MikeSowa@ix.netcom.com 
Andrew Clark:  High-Power Treasurer 
clarkand25@gmail.com 
Robert Lougee:  High-Power RSO 
RPLougee@protonmail.com 
Ron Jorgensen:  High-Power Webmaster 
rjorge44@gmail.com  
Dave Baalman:  Newsletter 
509.528.0183 / dpbaalman@msn.com 

mailto:mikeberta4@gmail.com
http://www.tcsa.info/
mailto:membership@tcsa.info
https://www.tcsahighpower.org/
https://www.tcsahighpower.org/match-descriptions
mailto:MikeSowa@ix.netcom.com
mailto:clarkand25@gmail.com
mailto:RPLougee@protonmail.com
mailto:rjorge44@gmail.com
mailto:dpbaalman@msn.com
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SHOTGUN REPORT 
 

By:  Mark Monopoli 
 

   Happy March everyone!  Not sure that is a thing, but we 
are going with it anyways.  February did not disappoint for 
winter weather again this year, but it appears we are 
heading for warmer temperatures now. 
 
   Before we get too far along with this literary masterpiece, 
I would like to thank everyone who came out and helped 
clear snow during the past 2 weeks.  While we didn’t get a 
lot of snow, we did get enough.  If you feel like you missed 
out, I get it.  It is a very satisfying job.  How would you know 
there is an opportunity to shovel in the future?  Well, if it 
snows and the Shotgun Range is open, we will be 
shoveling, come join the fun. 
 
   While we all talk about getting more shooters out to the 
Range, John Wilgus receives a gold star for putting 
together a shoot for the Tri-City Waterfowlers Facebook 
Group.  John managed to attract 10 shooters for a 5-Stand 
shoot that was exclusive to their group.  Shooters from as 
far as Ellensburg came to compete for the varied prizes.  
All in all, it was a successful shoot, with (5) people signing 
up to be TCSA members.  Thanks to Mike Inglima, Don 
Klages, Rick Poehls, John Dyes and others for helping out 
during the shoot. 
 
   Shotgun had our 1st Youth Skeet Day on February 9 with 
(4) brave youth showing up to shoot.  If you remember, 
February 9 was Superbowl Sunday and more relevant is 
that it was very chilly with an 8-10 mph blowing out of the 
north.  Even with the frigid temps each youth shot a full 
round of Skeet and everyone hit multiple birds.  Next 
Youth Shoot Day is going to be March 16 and will be on 
how to shoot 5-Stand.  The Youth Shoot Days are open to 
all youth shooters, all we ask is that they RSVP to 
president@tcsashotgun.com.  Shotgun will provide the 
birds and instruction; attendees are required to bring their 
own shotgun and ammo. 
 
   Congratulations to the winners of our monthly Trap, 
Skeet and 5-Stand shoots. 
 

Trap Shoot Winner:     Mark Monopoli 
Skeet Shoot Winner:      Jay Judy 
5-Stand Shoot Winner:  John Wilgus 
 

   While these are the overall winners there were also Lewis 
Class winners.  Even if you are not the top shooter, there 
are still plenty of chances to win by finishing in the middle 
of the pack.  Just ask Stu Bruce as he has won the 2nd 
Lewis Class for being the “average” shooter more times 
than I can count. 
 
   Shotgun will once again have a full slate of shoots setup 
for March.  Trap, Skeet and 5-Stand happen every 
month. 

 

• March 2 100 Bird Trap Shoot 
• March 9  50 Bird Skeet Shoot 
• March 16 50 Bird 5-Stand Shoot 
• March 16 Youth 5-Stand Shoot 
 

   All abilities and caliber of shooters are welcome to join.  
Never shot some of the games before?  We will help you.  
No idea what a “Lewis Class” is?  Don’t worry, if you hit it, 
you will be happy. 
 
   We are another month closer to the Don Klages SxS and 
Pump Gun Shoot!  Save the date of Saturday, April 12 to 
break out your Side by Side and/or Pump Gun for the best 
100 birds you have ever seen!  Yes, you can shoot both.  
See the shoot flier at the Shotgun Range house or shoot 
me an email with any questions. 
 
   Spring is right around the corner, so come out and enjoy 
one of the nicest Shotgun Ranges you can shoot at on the 
West Coast. 
 
   RSO Scheduler for Shotgun, David Russie has been 
emailing everyone about duty days for 2025.  We 
appreciate everyone volunteering their time at the Range 
again this year.  One thing to remember is that you need to 
serve the duty days you signed up for.  Finding last minute 
substitutes can be difficult so please sign up for days you 
can make.  You can reach David Russie at 509.979.3664 
call/text or roscheduler@gmail.com . 
 

Have a great month everyone! 
  

SHOTGUN RANGE HOURS 
Wednesday, Saturday and Sunday 

9:00 a.m. to 3:00 p.m. 
 
   

   Current weather conditions at the Range can be found at 
www.tcsashotgun.com and www.tcsa.info.   
 

   Thanks for reading!  Feel free to drop me an email at 
mark.monopoli@outlook.com. 
 

Like us on Facebook!  Or don’t… 
@rattlesnakemountainshotgun  
 

 
 

KEEP THE RANGE CLEAN 
 

     Keep YOUR Range clean of trash and 
spent cartridges.  Garbage cans are 
available.  Please be sure the enclosure tops 
are closed so the garbage can’t blow out.  
Buckets are provided for spent cartridges. 
 

     Take a moment to clean up after yourself when you 
are done shooting. 
 
 

mailto:president@tcsashotgun.com
mailto:roscheduler@gmail.com
http://www.tcsashotgun.com/
http://www.tcsa.info/
mailto:mark.monopoli@outlook.com
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SAFE SHOOTING OPPORTUNITIES 
FOR YOUTH 

 

By:  Dave McNeal 
 

FEBRUARY 
   Four young shooters from two families skipped the Super 
Bowl and braved frigid, snowy weather for Free Skeet 
Sunday.  Mark Monopoli provided instruction on safety, 
techniques and range etiquette prior to the shooting 
experience. 

 

   Our indoor youth activity for February was Introduction to 
Reloading Shotgun Shells.  Eric Bickel provided training 
including “Safety, Reasons to Reload, Shotshell components 
and Methods”.  Three youth from two families had hands-on 
experience using simple hand tools to make their own 12- 
and 20-gauge shells to shoot when the weather improves.  
Thanks to Eric for providing the components and imparting 
the knowledge and to Mike Ensminger, John Dyes, Jack 
Elder and Kevin Jack for donating Lee Loaders and door 
prizes. 
 

 
 
MARCH 
   Free Five Stand Sunday will be March 16 at 12:00 noon.  
Shooters under age 18, accompanied by an adult can bring 
their shotguns and shells to the Rattlesnake Mountain 
Shotgun Range and learn a shooting sport that may be 
completely new to them.  If you plan to attend and participate 
in this free activity, please RSVP to  
president@tcsashotgun.com 

THE COWBOY EXPERIENCE 
   This activity on Sunday March 23 at 1:00 p.m. at the Pistol 
Bays will introduce youth to the sport of Cowboy Action 
Shooting.  Participants will learn about The Rattlesnake 
Gulch Rangers and how their matches are conducted in 
conjunction with The Single Action Shooting Society, an 
international organization dedicated to preserving and 
promoting the sport of Cowboy Action Shooting and ensuring 
safety and consistency in the sport. Members share a 
common interest in preserving the history of the Old West 
and competitive shooting in a safe, fun, family-friendly 
environment. 
 

.22 MATCH CLINIC 
   We will have an indoor clinic March 30 at 3:00 p.m. at the 
Shotgun Range House to inform and prepare the prospective 
shooters and their adults for the 2025 Series of .22 Matches 
for Youth.  The matches will be at the new Smallbore 
Competition Range starting in April and will be on the second 
Saturday and fourth Sunday of each month. Information on 
sign-up is available from  
TCSAYouth@tcsa.info . 
 

PRACTICAL PISTOL 
 

By:  Pam Harper 
 

      USPSA National Range Officers 
Institute, NROI, has a website that has valuable information 
about the Rules and interpretations of the Rules. Check it out 
at https://nroi.org 
  

TIDBITS:  EWPSA is looking for interested people to 
help with the monthly Matches. We need 6-8 new 
people to help with setup on Saturdays before the 
Match (~2 hours and free match) and Sunday tear 
down of some props after the Match; person to learn 

Stats (Practiscore, timers and the tablets); to be Bucket filler 
(before match) and emptier (after match); person to be Check-in 
person before the Match.  None of these jobs are difficult, but we 
need some new participation for the upcoming year as our 
Matches are growing.   
 

NATIONAL NEWS:  www.uspsa.org 
 

Mark your Calendars. The dates for USPSA Nationals 2025: 
 

May 30 - June 1 - World Speed Shooting Championship at CMP 
Talladega Marksmanship Park, Talladega, AL. 
 

June 27 - 29 - Factory Gun Nationals (CO, Prod, SS, Rev) at 
Cardinal Shooting Center, Marengo, OH. 
 

July 18 - 20 - MultiGun Nationals at Forest Lake Sportsmen’s 
Club, Forest Lake, MN. 
 

August 22 - 24 - IPSC Nationals at Cardinal Shooting Center, 
Marengo, OH. 
 

October 24 - 26 - Racegun Nationals (Open, Lim, Lim10, LO, 
PCC) at Southern Utah Practical Shooting, Hurricane, Utah. 
 

The USPSA Rules have been UPDATED: 
 https://uspsa.org/viewer/2024-USPSA-Competition-Rules.pdf 
can be downloaded to your phone for easy access.  
 

The USPSA Rules Change Log is located here 
https://uspsa.org/viewer/Competition-Rules-Change-Log.pdf   
  

mailto:president@tcsashotgun.com
mailto:TCSAYouth@tcsa.info
https://nroi.org/
http://www.uspsa.org/
https://uspsa.org/viewer/2024-USPSA-Competition-Rules.pdf
https://uspsa.org/viewer/Competition-Rules-Change-Log.pdf
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LOCAL NEWS: 
 

   EWPSA will NOT be hosting the Inland Empire Sectional 
this year, instead EWPSA will be hosting the USPSA WA 
State Championship May 15 - 18.  
 

   Registration opened on January 1 on Practiscore at 
https://practiscore.com/2025-washington-state-
championship/register   The Match has over 310 registered 
competitors.  We have a few more spots available. 
 

   All EWPSA Match results can be found on Practiscore.com:  
https://bit.ly/EWPSAscores 
 

   The Team 2-Gun Match February 1 had 21 teams with 2 
Divisions represented. The Division winners were: Open: 
Team Highlife (overall winner); Armored: KCTC Armored. 
 

   The USPSA Monthly Match on February 16 had 46 
competitors with 6/9 USPSA Divisions represented. The 
Division winners were: Limited Optics: Adam Grimm (overall 
winner); Carry Optics: Vicente Hall; Limited: Gen Quale; 
Open: Don Tripplet; and PCC: Lee Boyle; and Production: 
Randy Bayuk. 
 

COMING UP:  
 

All upcoming EWPSA Matches and registrations can be 
found here (Practiscore.com):  https://bit.ly//EWPSAmatches 
 

EWPSA will be hosting: 
 

   Monthly 2-Gun Match March 1. Sign-in begins at 9:00 a.m. 
Shooting begins at 9:30 a.m. The Match cost is $20 per TCSA 
member and $25 per non-member. More details on 
Practiscore.  
 

   SCSA Steel Challenge Match March 9.  Gates will open at 
9:00 a.m., shooters meeting at 9:30 a.m. We start shooting 
after the meeting.  The match cost is $15 per TCSA member 
and $20 per non-member. More details on Practiscore.  
(Make note – Daylight Savings starts on March 9.)  
 

   USPSA Monthly Match March 16.  Gates will open at 9:00 
a.m., shooters meeting at 9:30 a.m., shooting begins after the 
meeting. The match cost is $20 TCSA members / $25 non-
members. More details on Practiscore. 
 

   Action 2-Gun Match March 22. Sign-in begins at 9:00 a.m. 
Shooting briefing at 9:20 a.m., shooting 9:30 a.m. The match 
cost is $25. More details on Practiscore.  
 

   Monthly 2-Gun Match April 5. Sign-in begins at 9:00 a.m. 
Shooting begins at 9:30 a.m. The match cost is $20 per TCSA 
member and $25 per non-member. More details on 
Practiscore.  
 

   SCSA Steel Challenge Match April 13.  Gates will open at 
9:00 a.m., shooters meeting at 9:30 a.m. We start shooting 
after the meeting.  The match cost is $15 per TCSA member 
and $20 per non-member. More details on Practiscore.  
 

Check out our Inland Empire Section News at: 
https://www.facebook.com/groups/267093763957174/?ref=boo
kmarks 
 

Check out local news on Facebook – 
Eastern Washington Practical Shooters Association 
 

Any questions or comments can be directed to: 
Curt Berger at bergercj@icloud.com 
 

 
UPCOMING EVENTS FOR MARCH 

 

Saturday March 1 
2-Gun Match – Pistol Bays 
Korean War Memorial – High-Power 
NRL22 Rimfire Match – HESA Range 
 

Sunday March 2 
ISSA Steel 
Korean War Memorial – High-Power 
PRS22 Rimfire Match – HESA Range 
100 Bird Trap Shoot - Shotgun 
 

Tuesday March 4 
50-100 Yard SBR Dewar Match - Rose-Iris Range 
 

Thursday March 6 
Vintage SBR Match - Rose-Iris Range 
 

Friday March 7 
600 Yard Mid-Range – High-Power 
 
Saturday March 8 
LR V2 Match – High-Power 
 

Sunday March 9 
Daylight Savings Time 
100/200 Yard Smallbore – High-Power 
SCSA Steel Challenge – Pistol Bays 
50-Bird Skeet Shoot – Shotgun 
 

Tuesday March 11 
50 Yard Benchrest – Rose-Iris 
 

Thursday March 13 
50 Yard ARA Smallbore – Rose-Iris 
TCSA General Meeting – Richland Public Library 
 

Saturday March 15 
Hunter Education Class – HESA Range 
Primitive Match – Primitive Range 
 

Sunday March 16 
1 MOA Steel – High-Power Range 
50-Bird 5-Stand Shoot – Shotgun Range 
Youth 5-Stand Shoot Day – Shotgun Range 
USPSA Match 
 

Saturday March 22 
Cowboy – Pistol Bays 
ELR 22 SBR Rimfire Steel - High Power 
EWPSA Action 2 Gun – Pistol Bays 
 

Sunday March 23 
Youth Cowboy Experience – Pistol Bays 
 

Tuesday March 25 
100 Yard SBR Mini Palma - HESA Range 
 

Saturday March 29 
Wild Bunch – Pistol Bays 
 

Sunday March 30 
Youth Smallbore Match Meeting – Shotgun Range House 
 
 

https://practiscore.com/2025-washington-state-championship/register
https://practiscore.com/2025-washington-state-championship/register
https://bit.ly/EWPSAscores
https://bit.ly/EWPSAmatches
https://www.facebook.com/groups/267093763957174/?ref=bookmarks
https://www.facebook.com/groups/267093763957174/?ref=bookmarks
https://www.facebook.com/Eastern-Washington-Practical-Shooters-Association-106584939369485/
mailto:bergercj@icloud.com

